
District 36 Meeting Minutes  
Location: Zoom (remote) December 8th, 2021 

Referee’s Meeting 7:30PM – 8:30PM 

**NOTES: If topic is not on the agenda, it will be added to the non-agenda items, 
if approved by the president for the next meeting** 

• Meeting Called to Order @ 7:33pm by Al Fitch 

• Roll Call (Monique Whitworth)  
o 18 of 24 Clubs/Promoters present 
o 32 of 65 Committeemen 

• Approve Minutes (November, 2021), motioned by Jerry Fouts, approved. 

• Guests: No guests in attendance for December, 2021. 

• Correspondences: No correspondences for December, 2021. 

• Committee Reports: 
Maximum time spent on each agenda item is 3 minutes. If unresolved, it goes to the Parking Lot 
to be added to the agenda for the next month. 

• Sanctioning (Katie Pond) 
o There is a current scheduling problem for 2022 that is being worked out with 

Katie Pond and the Club. Will provide more details later. 
o Redneck Roosters will find out soon if they will be able to run their event for 

2022. 

• Membership (Cat Swenston) 
o 325 December renewals forms were mailed out. 
o 249 membership cards were sent out between 11/18/21 and 12/8/2021. 
o 2 new life members 

▪ Thomas Janow, 166M 
▪ John O’Donogh, 260P 

o All membership forms from every race has been received, except Lazy Bum 
which was just the previous weekend. 

o Reminders: 
▪ All applications need to be complete: phone numbers, mailing addresses 

and date of births. 
▪ If a membership is expired over a year, you may not be issued your same 

number. 

• Youth Cross Country (Jimmy Whitworth) 
o Wilseyville: 224 youth riders 
o Lazy Bum: 217 youth riders 
o Asked for update regarding the 50-classes Lilliputian participation trophies: Ed 

Santin with DDNMC is having them produced and should have them at PCGP. 
o Jimmy asked for help getting in contact with Seth Saddora regarding Ben Davis 

award, Brad Rosbach will reach out. 
o Jacket sizes for those youth racers receiving jackets have been collected and will 

be sent to Al Fitch. 
o The 2021 Award Winners list has been created and will be forward to Monique 

Whitworth for announcements to be mailed out. 



o Jimmy thanks the 2021 Committeemen for all their help and support the past 
year. 

• Cross Country/Scoring (Jeremy Carlin) 
o Wilseyville 

▪ 990 WHS riders, 765 D36 riders 
▪ 40 new D36 memberships, 95 temporary numbers sold 
▪ Deposited: $4,437.00 

o Lazy Bumb 
▪ Deposited: $2,342.00 
▪ Also will deposit an additional $746.00 in D36 apparel sales.  To date, 

apparel sales have pretty much broke even. 
o Results and advancement points will be available and posted before the end of 

the year. 
o Huge shoutout to the Oliveira family! They have put in so much time and effort, 

their hard work does not go unnoticed!  

• Enduro 
o No report at this time. 

• Family Enduro  
o There will be no throwaways for Family Enduro. Online standings will be 

corrected and reposted soon. 

• Dirt Track (Carter Fisher) 
o Points for Dirk Track have been updated and posted. 
o Currently waiting on finalized 2021 Award Banquet invitation to mail out. 
o Carter Fisher asked if there will be a Sanction meeting for Dirt Track. 

▪ Katie Pond responded there will be a Dirt Track sanctioning meeting, date 
currently unknown due to a few new promoters who want to jump on the 
2022 Dirt Track schedule. 

o Carter Fisher thanks his 2021 Committeemen for their work over the year. 

• Dual Sport (Jerry Fouts) 
o No report at this time. 

• GP Series (Brian Garrahan) 
o Brian Garrahan unavailable at the time to give report. 

• Sponsor Committee (Charlie Coiner/Brad Rosbach) 
o 2022 sponsors are rolling in. There was a few requests made by our title sponsor 

and Charlie Coiner wants to make sure that some of those requests can be 
fulfilled, i.e., insuring flags and banners are up for each and every event. Jeremy 
Carlin agrees he can make flags and banners happen but he’s not sure if the 
other requests are possible.  Charlie will take back Jeremy’s feedback and 
present to sponsor. 

o Cat Swenston thanks Charlie for his work in reaching out to sponsors for 
donations for the Raffle for the 2021 Awards Banquet. 

• Contingency Committee (Rachel Douglas) 
o Wilseyville had 206 race gas contingencies submitted. 
o Lazy Bum has not been submitted due to the possibility of some riders submitting 

applications for race gas within a week of the race. They will be submitted soon. 



o Proud to announce that Yamaha is on board for 5 CC rounds for contingencies in 
2022.  If a round previously picked gets cancelled, then another round will be 
picked. 

• Newsletter/Website/Operations Manual (Bill McGibbon) 
o Website is up and running.  
o Next newsletter is January 1st, 2022. 
o Operations Manual is updated and just needs some formatting for 2022. Will 

hopefully be out January 1st, 2022. 
o A questioned was asked regarding the D36 By-laws being posted online.  They 

are currently posted online, however they are a little hard to find. Katie Pond 
makes a suggestion to just have the By-Laws listed as its own link under the 
“District 36” column on the homepage. 

▪ Jeff Irwin stated in the zoom chat that the wrong By-laws are posted.  
Brad Rosbach will send Bill McGibbon the correct version to update on 
the website. 

• AMA/Congress (Jerry Fouts) 
o Will be discussing helmet certification and body armor for youth.  Will follow up. 
o Brad Rosbach asked if at the Sanctioning meeting if we were supposed to vote 

for Congressmen.  AMA previously grandfathered in our representatives. Sean 
Rhodes believes D36 needs to vote on 2 representatives, not the AMA. Jerry 
Fouts will follow up and this will be tabled till next meeting. 

• Director of Competition (Sean Rhodes) 
o No current protests 
o Question regarding the BOD vacancy if that is in the Referee meeting or the 

Competition Committee meeting. Per Jerry Fouts, it is voted by the active 
members and will be help during the Referee meeting tonight. 

o Sean Rhodes asked about the meeting scheduled with Carnegie.  Jerry Fouts 
said they are just waiting for the meeting with Carnegie.  Will have more 
information regarding Old Crow for 2022 once this meeting happens, will follow 
up next month. 

• LAO (Don Amador) 
o See attached report. 

• Clubs/Promoters/Members – Question/Answer *This is not for club announcements* 
o Question regarding the Executive Session from November, 2021. 

▪ Al Fitch stated there was a complaint made and Brad Rosbach resigned.  
Brad is still President thru 12/15/2021 for financial reasons (signer on 
bank account and limited time prevented getting someone else added) 
but will not run the meeting for December.  Brad disagrees and states he 
had a conversation with Jerry Fouts who agreed he’d stay on as (full) 
President thru 12/15/2021.  Jerry Fouts stated on 11/17/2021 that Brad 
Rosbach resigned.  On 11/19/2021, there was a conversation that Brad 
would only stay on for financial reasons. Sean Rhodes believes that the 
membership should be notified, Jerry Fouts apologized for that. Brad 
Rosbach remains on the D36 BOD.  

o Richmond Ramblers circle back around to Old Crow and the race at Carnegie.  
Katie Pond said she won’t hold any Club or Promoter responsible for not being 
able to hold a race due to Covid-19.  Redneck Roosters are a club in good 
standing and D36 will allow them to try and hold an event. If the time comes 



where they cancel, our Clubs & Promoters will be notified so that maybe another 
event can be scheduled.  

• Old Business 

• New Business 
o Nominations for BOD open position 

▪ Rachel Douglas (nominated by Jerry Fouts) - Rachel accepts. 
• Sean Rhodes asks if her previous resignation can be rescinded. 

Jerry Fouts states that it would need to be voted on by active 
members. Brad Rosbach states there is nothing in the by-laws 
stating that the active members can’t vote to rescind Rachel 
Douglas resignation.  

• Sean Rhodes makes a motion to rescind Rachel Douglas previous 
resignation.  Ed Santin seconds. 

o 22 yay, motion passes. 
▪ 16 Clubs/Promoters present during vote 

• Good of the Body 
o Jimmy Whitworth wants to acknowledge the great family orientation that D36 

provides. He wants to bring the focus back to why we are really here and what 
D36 really and truly stands for.  A huge shout out to a D36 family who built and 
donated a bike to another family so they can continue to race. 

o Cat Swenston gives a shout out to a gentleman at Lazy Bum who gave a youth 
rider money to get the needed repairs on his bike so that he can continue to race 
as well.  

• Jeremy Carlin motioned to adjourn; Meeting Adjourned @ 8:59pm 

No Break 

Competition Committee Meeting 

• Meeting Called to Order @ __________ 

• Roll Call (Monique Whitworth) 
o  _____  Active members of _____ Clubs present. 

• Protests 

• New Clubs 

• Old Business 

• New Business 

• Motion to adjourn by __________; meeting Adjourned @ __________ 



Board Meeting [8:30-9:30] 

Maximum time spent on each agenda item is 5 minutes. If unresolved, it goes to the Parking Lot 
to be added to the agenda for the next month. Comments and business by the BOD only unless 
approved by the President. Please keep your report to 5 minutes in length. Questions will be 
limited to 3 minutes. 

• Meeting called to order @ 9:08pm  by Al Fitch 

• Roll Call (Monique Whitworth) 
o  9 of 9 members present 

• Old Business 
o Membership Card Increase 

• Jerry Fouts reviewed previous motion to increase membership 
cards by $5.00.  The thing lacking in the previous motion was 
when this would take effect.  Jeremy Carlin was not a BOD when 
this motion was made so Jerry Fouts briefly reviewed.   

• Jeremy Carlin makes a motion to put the $5.00 card increase 
effective January 1st, 2022. 

• 9 yay, motion passes. 
▪ Al Fitch suggests getting 3 bid to order new membership books.  Jeremy 

Carlin states there is not enough time to get 3 bids, that Cat Swenston 
just needs to order from previous company used. 

▪ Jeff Irwin reviews September 2021 minutes and states that this motion 
was supposed to be brought to the active members.  It was brought up at 
the Sanction Meeting in September, 2021, but there was no vote, only 
input from 2 active members. 

▪ Brad Rosbach makes a motion to postpone the $5.00 membership card 
increase indefinitely.  

• 2 yay, 7 no; motion fails to pass.  $5.00 membership card increase 
will go into effect January 1st, 2022. 

▪ Cat Swenston asked for clarification if all membership card fee will be 
increased.  

• Single membership currently $35.00 will now be $40.00 
• Family membership currently $75.00 will now be $80.00 
• Lifetime membership currently $350.00 will now be $400.00 

▪ Brian Garrahan asks how the increased fees will be split. Jerry Fouts 
states additional monies collected will 100% go into the operational side 
of District 36.  

o The Hadler Group is offering a limited time discount for a possible new app for 
D36.  Jerry Fouts will follow up. 

• New Business 
o Selection of Officers, if term is due 

▪ President 
o Jeff Irwin (nominated by Al Fitch); declines 
o Katie Pond (nominated by Jerry Fouts); accepts 
o Jerry Carlin (nominated by Brad Rosbach); accepts 

▪ Later during meeting, Jeremy Carlin withdraws. 
• Al Fitch calls for a vote, 9 yay.  Passed. Katie Pond will be the new 

District 36 President, effective immediately. 



o Selection of Directors, Stewards and Committeemen 
▪ Youth Cross Country: Jimmy Whitworth (nominated by Al Fitch); accepts 

• Al Fitch calls for a vote, 9 yay.  Passed. 
▪ Director of Competition: Sean Rhodes (nominated by Jeremy Carlin); 

accepts 
• Brad Rosbach states that the DOC is a 2-year term 
• Sean Rhodes accepts nomination. 

o Sean Rhodes requests online banking. Brad Rosbach 
suggests contacting Matt Patterson regarding online 
banking. 

• Al Fitch calls for a vote, 9 yay.  Passed. 
▪ Adult Cross Country: Jeremy Carlin (nominated by Charlie Coiner); 

accepts 
• Al Fitch calls for a vote, 9 yay.  Passed. 

▪ GP Steward: Kevin Wiley (nominated by Jeremy Carlin); accepts 
• Al Fitch calls for a vote, 9 yay.  Passed. 

▪ Women’s Steward: Katie Pond (nominated by Ed Santin); accepts 
• Al Fitch calls for a vote, 9 yay.  Passed. 

▪ Enduro Steward 
• Tyler Doyle (nominated by Charlie Coiner); accepts 
• Bruce Henderickson (nominated by Jeremy Carlin); accepts 

o Al Fitch calls for the vote: 6 for Bruce, 2 for Tyler, 1 abstain. 
▪ Family Enduro Steward 

• Tyler Doyle (nominated by Al Fitch); accepts 
• Bruce Henderickson (nominated by Jeremy Carlin); accepts 

o Al Fitch calls for the vote: 7 for Bruce, 1 for Tyler, 1 abstain. 
▪ Dirt Track: Carter Fisher (nominated by Al Fitch); accepts 

• Al Fitch calls for a vote, 9 yay. Passed. 
▪ Dual Sport: Jerry Fouts (nominated by Al Fitch); accepts 

• Al Fitch calls for a vote, 9 yay. Passed. 
▪ Sanction Steward: Katie Pond (nominated by Charlie Coiner); accepts 

• Al Fitch calls for a vote, 9 yay. Passed. 
▪ 2022 Committeeman: see attached full list for Cross Country, Youth Cross 

Country, Dirt Track, Enduro and Committeemen-at-Large 
• There was no opposition for any listed committeemen.   
• All listed Committeemen will have valid District 36 cards. 
• Jeremy Carlin asked how to address what is required of 

committeemen.  It was stated that the Stewards set the 
parameters. 

• Due to Kevin Wiley just being nominated as GP Steward, his 
committeeman list will be tabled until next month. 

• Enduro committeemen will be tabled, however Tyler Doyle will be 
added. 

o Monthly Cell Phone Allowance: Discipline Stewards & DOC (Jeremy) 
▪ Jeremy Carlin believes it is a necessity to make the Steward/DOC 

position appealing so that volunteers can and will step up to help.   
▪ Jeremy Carlin makes a motion for a monthly cell phone allowance of 

$60.00 for the Director of Competition and Discipline Stewards.  Jerry 
Fouts seconds. 

• 7 yay, 2 abstain; motion passes. 

• Adhoc Committee Updates 
o No current Adhoc Committee 



• Non Agenda Items (There will be 5 minutes TOTAL allowed) 
o 2021 Awards Banquet 

▪ In the past we’ve purchased food for 700, this year we will do 500. 
▪ Approximate breakdown of costs for 2021: 

• Catering: $6,000.00 
• Hall Rental: $3,000. 00 (will be in a slightly smaller hall) 
• Event Insurance: $250.00 
• Supplies (including meat): $3,000.00 
• Stage Rental: $1,600.00 
• DJ & Photo Booth: $2,900.00 

o Will possibly look into using D36’s sound system that was 
donated by a member; however, the ridership really 
enjoyed the photo booth. 

• Table Decor: $1,000.00 
• Member Gifts: $1,000.00 
• Programs: will only get about 100 printed 
• MC: $300.00 
• BBQ Rental: $500.00 

▪ Katie Pond states BOD can pick and chose what they would like to spend 
the money on, she just listed the breakdown. 

▪ Ticket prices are $40.00 per person, $25.00 per children (5-12), 5 and 
under free.   

▪ Banquet will be January 8th, 2021 at the Lodi Grape Festival, 
Chardonnay Hall. 

▪ Jeremy Carlin asks Katie Pond what is an actual dollar amount she would 
need to make a worthwhile banquet happen.  Katie Pond responds: 
$20,000.00. 

▪ Jeremy Carlin makes a motion to allow a budget for the 2021 Awards 
Banquet be set at $23,000.00.  He included a little over 10% as wiggle 
room if needed. 

• 9 yay, motion passed. 
▪ Rider sponsors will need to be turned in before Christmas to meet the 

deadline to get programs printed. 

• Good of the Body 

• Executive Session  
o No Executive Session tonight. 

• Motion to adjourn by Al Fitch; meeting adjourned @ 10:37pm



  
Amador District 36 LAO Overview and Activities Report 

 November 17, 2021 to December 8, 2021 

D36 Mission Statement 
District 36 is a volunteer-based non-profit organization of motorcyclists and like-minded 

enthusiasts who organize and enhance responsible family recreation and exercise 
environmental conservation for the purpose of promoting today’s activities and protecting 

our sport for the future. 

Dear  Board of Directors, 

PERMITTED EVENTS 

OVERVIEW OF NEW NON-FEDERAL VENUES – With the addition of $30 million dollars from the 
Tesla “repayment” legislation, the CA OHV Trust Fund’s acquisition account is now close to 
$200 million dollars.  The LAO continues to ramp up efforts to site new event and riding areas 
on private or local government lands.  Also in the post-Tesla era, the LAO is working/meeting 
with local, state, and federal agencies to find replacement sites for new SVRA(s) in Northern 
California.  There are numerous potential sites – under D36 jurisdiction in the Sacto Valley 
and/or in the foothills on either side - where a hybrid park using the Onyx Ranch SVRA model 
(a mix of BLM, local, state, and private property) would have local government support. 

Again, the LAO will continue its outreach to rural counties and private land owners with a 
focus on creating new venues (e.g. private ranches, mining or timber property, etc.) upon 
which to hold sanctioned D36 competition events.   This focus on counties/private property 
does not take away from other efforts to work with public land agencies at existing riding 
areas or finding new riding areas.              

BLM MOTHERLODE FIELD OFFICE – In December, the LAO is meeting with the BLM Motherlode 
Field Office and the CA BLM’s State Office to review BLM matrix lands that might be available 
for OHV use either as a federal unit or a hybrid Onyx Ranch-style SVRA. 

BLM REDDING FIELD OFFICE – The LAO met with the Redding Field Office to have them start 
an initial review of scattered BLM parcels in 5 Northern California counties that could be used 
as part of a new SVRA. 

CALAVERAS COUNTY - The LAO continues to work with Brian Garrahan to secure a location in 
Calaveras County for D36 events.  Said work with Brian will restart in January as the Calaveras 
County Planning Department needs about 6 months lead time for major events. 



  
December 7, 2021 Shasta County Board of Supervisors 

SHASTA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS – The LAO attended the Shasta County Board of 
Supervisors regular meeting on December 7, 2021.  Shasta County continues to be a strong 
supporter of OHV and the LAO thanked them for previous efforts to protect access during the 
Shasta Trinity National Forest’s travel management process.  Support from rural counties 
including their planning department and Sheriff’s Office are critically important factors in 
securing new venues and keeping existing areas open. 

MAKING THE OLD CARNEGIE FUNCTION AGAIN FOR EVENTS -   The LAO and Jerry Fouts 
continue to work with  Carnegie SVRA management on event-related issues such as once gain 
using the east end of the park for events, streamlining permit process, and restarting the 
Carnegie SVRA Stakeholder Collaborative.  

POLICY AND PLANNING 

  



CHALLENGE CORRUPT DATA AT OCEANO DUNES BATTLE – Over the last 10 years, the LAO has 
participated in the fight to highlight fatal flaws in the “science” used by the San Luis Obispo 
County Air Pollution Control District to force State Parks to spend almost $ 22 million dollars 
of OHV Trust Fund monies to mitigate the “toxic dust” issue at Oceano Dunes State Vehicular 
Recreation Area.  While there are no D36 events held at the SVRA, it is important for the LAO 
to challenge the use of poor or no data to close a SVRA.  Even worse is that Parks failed to 
call the APCD out but rather it continued to spend trust fund monies and close large portions 
of the riding area based on what they knew was false data. 

LINK TO SCRIPPS RESPONSE TO APCD 
https://ohv.parks.ca.gov/pages/1140/files/
Scripps%20response%20to%20APCD%20comments_110821.pdf 

The LAO will be attending the December 9 OHV commission meeting where the Scripps Report  
concludes (see attached response from Scripps to the APCD) … it seems they [APCD] 
failed to advise those bodies of the relevance of such measurements to the justification for 
the 
Stipulated Order of Abatement. The Scripps findings now highlight this omission and so call 
into 
to question more than a decade of funding and programmatic decisions that have impacted 
State 
Parks. Instead of recognizing the contribution of our work and joining with us (as we have 
invited them to do) in compiling the available information to advise Parks with due 
diligence, the 
APCD’s comments reflect defensiveness and avoidance of the facts. 
                    
LINK TO DECEMBER 9 OHV COMMISSION MEETING 
https://ohv.parks.ca.gov/pages/1140/files/01A-
Notice%20of%20Workshop%20(December%209)%20V4.pdf 

 BLUE OAK RANCH AT COW MOUNTAIN PLANNING TO START –  The BLM will start the much 
anticipated planning process in early 2022 that will lead to the opening of the  1,300 acre 
Blue Oak Ranch.  The Blue Oak Ranch acquisition will add a much needed high quality 
camping/staging area for OHVers who use the South Cow Mountain OHV area for casual trail 
use or permitted D36 competition events.  See link below for the story. 

LINK TO BLUE OAK RANCH PURCHASE 
https://www.lakeconews.com/index.php/news/66285-blm-acquires-blue-oak-ranch-land-
to-increase-access-to-south-cow-mountain-ohv-management-area 

POST CALDOR FIRE TRAIL RECOVERY – The LAO will be working with trail stewardship leads 
such as Bruce Hendrickson and PWORA to help with post fire recovery of several OHV areas 
impacted by the 2021 Caldor Fire on Eldorado National Forest. 

YOLO COUNTY OHV PARK PHASE 2 UPDATE –. The Yolo County Parks Division  continues the 
planning process to open a new county OHV park or parks. The two OHV park concepts 
include: 

https://ohv.parks.ca.gov/pages/1140/files/Scripps%2520response%2520to%2520APCD%2520comments_110821.pdf
https://ohv.parks.ca.gov/pages/1140/files/Scripps%2520response%2520to%2520APCD%2520comments_110821.pdf
https://ohv.parks.ca.gov/pages/1140/files/01A-Notice%2520of%2520Workshop%2520(December%25209)%2520V4.pdf
https://ohv.parks.ca.gov/pages/1140/files/01A-Notice%2520of%2520Workshop%2520(December%25209)%2520V4.pdf
https://www.lakeconews.com/index.php/news/66285-blm-acquires-blue-oak-ranch-land-to-increase-access-to-south-cow-mountain-ohv-management-area
https://www.lakeconews.com/index.php/news/66285-blm-acquires-blue-oak-ranch-land-to-increase-access-to-south-cow-mountain-ohv-management-area


• The development of a 330-acre conceptual park somewhere in the foothills/
mountainous areas of Yolo County that could provide a special event section that includes a 
MX track, MX practice, and kids track.  It could also provide trail experiences. 

• The Gateway OHV Access Park ("Gateway Park"), which includes the development site 
amenities at the Cache Creek Regional Park Lower Site off of Highway 16 and adjacent to 
Road 40, through the Berryessa Snow Mountain National Monument, to Knoxville Recreation 
Area in Lake County. 
As a member of the Yolo Park steering committee, the LAO believes there is real opportunity 
to create a unique access to some great OHV experiences for both casual use and special 
events.  Thanks to all D36ers who continue to be engaged in this process. 

COMPETITION STICKER (SB 227) REMAINS A CLUSTER 

Unfortunately, the LAO has learned from the OHV Division that their legal department to will 
not approve their proposed guidelines on implementation of our post-SB227 reality brought on 
by the chair of the Assembly Appropriations Committee killing the bill at its last hearing 
before going to a full vote of the legislature. 

In the meantime, the lack of guidance has continues to create a giant cluster for 2022 model 
year competition bikes.  Some dealers are trying to comply with the red sticker program 
sunsetting by just giving customers a MSO/bill of sale, while other dealers are submitting 
paperwork and getting titles/registration/red stickers for the 2022 model year motorcycles 
due to DMV’s outdated computer system. As in previous years, some customers are just simply 
registering bikes in OR and other states with reciprocity.  It is a mess.  

The LAO and our LAO Sacto lobbyist, Terry McHale, are prepared to reintroduce the bill after 
they review the political landscape over the Holiday season.  
          

# # #  

  



  2022 D36 Committee    

  Dno LastName
FirstNam
e Main/Highest Job (Other Jobs / Job Duties)

1 239C Amador Donald Legislative Action Officer  

2 221C Biel Chad Cross Country Committee Course Crew

3 TBD Belson Brian Cross Country Committee Scoring 

4 270M Bonita Steve Cross Country Committee Course Crew

5 169J Cabezuela Joel Cross Country Committee Course Crew

6 51X Carlin Jeremy BOD Cross Country Steward

7 371K Carlin Kathy Cross Country Committee Scoring

8 340H Clemens Justin Cross Country Committee Course Crew

9 53X Coiner Charlie BOD Sponsorships

10 516Y Coiner Laura Youth CC Committee Standings/Points

11 153Y Douglas Rachel BOD Contingencies

12 33G Doyle Tyler Enduro Committee  

13 410E Duncan Josh Youth CC Committee  

14 287E Eiden Nick Youth CC Committee  

15 20H
Eichelbaug
h Jon Dirt Track Committee  

16 135G Fish Tim Youth CC Committee  

17 76F Fisher Carter Dirt Track Steward  

18 6R Fitch Allen BOD VP

19 586R Fouts Jerry BOD Dual Sport Steward, AMA Rep



20 13V Fowler Michael Dirt Track Committee Tech

21 178R Furia Callie Cross Country Committee Scoring

22 179R Furia Jim Cross Country Committee  

23 129M Garrahan Brian BOD  

24 227F Goodfellow Mike Cross Country Committee  

25 331G Goodfellow Scott Cross Country Committee  

26 69G Goodno Bill Cross Country Committee Course Crew Lead

27 221D Goodno Brianna Cross Country Committee Course Crew

28 247C
Gouldthrea
d Kelly Cross Country Committee Women's program

29 244C
Gouldthrea
d Ryan Cross Country Committee  

30 339H Greenwod Sean Cross Country Committee Course Crew

31 355M Haney Jacob Youth CC Committee  

32 435Y Hannum Marcy Cross Country Committee Scoring

33 55X
Hendrickso
n Bruce Enduro Steward  

34 18V Hughart Troy Cross Country Committee Course Crew

35 127K Katarzy Jeff Dirt Track Committee Youth Program

36 220Y Lampman Elizabeth At Large Committeeman CC Chaplain assistant

37 8E Lee Ralph BOD  

38 304Y Lenior Tamson Youth CC Committee  

39 409G McGibbon William At Large Committeeman
Rules Chairman, Website, Newsletter, FB 
Admin.



40 334M Oliveira Alex Youth CC Committee  

41 335M Oliveira Conny Cross Country Committee Scoring

42 173T Oliveira Justin Cross Country Committee  

43 333M Oliveira Michael Cross Country Committee  

44 57Y Patterson Jill Dirt Track Committee DT points & standings

45 235X Patterson Matt Treasurer  

46 218A Petterson Brian Cross Country Committee Course Crew

47 8X Pond Katherine President Sanctioning Steward, Women's Steward

48 30X Rhodes Sean Director of Competition  

49 180W Rosbach Brad BOD  

50 67J Santin Edward BOD AMA Rep

51 359V Schultz Mike Youth CC Committee  

52 39E Sumrall Fred At Large Committeeman District Chaplain

53 75R Swenston Cat Cross Country Committee Scoring, Membership Director

54 363H Watts Trevor Youth CC Committee  

55 220V White Bill Youth CC Committee  

56 156A Whitworth Jimmy Youth CC Steward  

57 244Y Whitworth Monique Secretary Cross Country Scoring

58 511X Wiley Kevin GP Steward  

59 227N Wynn Renee Cross Country Committee Scoring
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